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Summary

There is a need to develop a new strategy for the delivery of cultural services to 
ensure that they can continue to be sustainable over the longer term.  We aim to 
place libraries and cultural services at the heart of lifelong learning and stronger 
communities.

It is proposed that a public consultation be carried out focused on a redesign of 
libraries and cultural services based upon five key principles to underpin a new 
service strategy:

1. Libraries and cultural services provide and enable opportunities for everyone 
to learn, access information, acquire new skills, literacy and be involved in 
their communities.

2. There is a focus on the wellbeing and strengthening of communities, 
particularly the most vulnerable, to enable them to be resilient.

3. Libraries and cultural services are most effective and efficient when they work 
in partnership with the public, voluntary, community and private sectors, 
including through the creation of shared spaces.  

4. New technologies, including digital, enable libraries and cultural services to 
reach new audiences, and existing audiences in new ways, and offer 24/7 
access.

5. Volunteers are crucial community advocates and assets in libraries and 
cultural services, who also gain valuable skills and relationships through the 
work they do.

Decision made
Decision made:

It was AGREED to commence public consultation on the proposal outlined.

Reasons for Decision:



The responses to the consultation will be presented to Cabinet so that they can be taken into 
account in any future decision on the proposal.

Decision taken by: Dave Hill, Executive Director Children, Families and 
Learning

Decision taken on: 18 October 2018

To be implemented on:  30 October 2018

Declarations of conflicts of interest

None.

Consultation/Process Followed

This decision was taken in consultation with the Cabinet Member for All-Age 
Learning and the Cabinet Member for Community Services.


